THE CHAPEL HILL SCHOOLS CHAPEL HILL, N. C.

June 13, 1950

Board of Aldermen Chapel Hill, N.C.

Dear Sirs:

I wish to make the following suggestion concerning the parking of cars in front of the school: that the two-hour parking limit in front of the school be discontinued until such time when it is needed.

Ever since the two-hour parking limit was started, I have looked daily out of my office window at all the empty parking places in front of the school. It created quite a problem to park about 25 teachers' cars on an already limited space on the schoolground. Every additional car that came up the school driveway was an added danger to the lives of the school children. If there is a need of two-hour parking in October as some think there will be, then the restriction could be put on again at that time.

When the construction of the new high school building starts, teachers can no longer park on the area of the schoolground where they have been parking. What to do with teachers' cars in September will be a real problem and we need your help.

The following returning teachers expect to drive cars to school:

Elementary Teachers

Mrs. Buckner Mrs. Davis Mrs. Ellis Mr. Henderson (part-time)

Mrs. Kellam

Mrs. McCall Miss Mooneyhan Miss Oettinger Mrs. Plemmons

Miss Seawell Mrs. Weaver

High School Teachers

Mr. Davis Mr. Flowers Mr. Grice Miss J. Lewis Miss M. Lewis Miss Marshbanks Mrs. Myers Mrs. Miller Mrs. Peacock Mr. Sizemore Mrs. Sullivan

The above list does not include any new teachers who may have cars.

Any consideration you will show the teachers in the matter of parking cars will be greatly appreciated.

Respectfully yours,

looneyhan Mildred Mooneyhan, Principal Chapel Hill Elementary School

MM/an



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

HARRY MCMULLAN, ATTORNEY GENERAL

RALEIGH

20 June 1950

T. W. BRUTON
HUGHES J. RHODES
RALPH MOODY
JAMES E. TUCKER
PEYTON B. ABBOTT
JOHN HILL PAYLOR
ASSISTANT ATTORNEYS GENERAL

JOHN R. JORDAN, JR. WALTER F. BRINKLEY

Honorable C. P. Hinshaw Town Attorney Chapel Hill, N. C.

Dear Mr. Hinshaw:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter in which you state that a citizen of Chapel Hill was, some time ago, convicted of the offense of receiving stolen goods of a value of more than \$300, that he has applied to your municipality for a beer license, and that you have advised the Board that the applicant is not qualified to receive a license.

I think that as to whether or not the offense for which the applicant was convicted is a felony or a misdemeanor, depends upon the punishment imposed upon him. However, you will observe that G. S. 18-77 not only disqualifies a person who has committed a felony but also those who have committed crimes involving moral turpitude. I do not think there is any question but what receiving stolen goods is a crime involving moral turpitude and I agree with you that the applicant has not met the qualifications laid down by the statute.

Yours very truly,

HARRY McMULLAN

Attorney General

Hughes J. Rhodes

Assistant Attorney General

HJR:n

<u>APPLICATION</u>

MRS. MUSELLA WEEKS WAGNER

Graduated from St. John's High School of Darlington, S. C. Attended Winthrop College at Rock Hill, S. C. one year. Attended Coker College at Hartsville, S. C. two years. Attended Summer School at Duke University two terms. Attended Summer School at Columbia University in New York one term. Taught school in Durham County for three years. Taught school in Bluefield, W. Va. for three years. Attended Croft Secretarial and Accounting School. Worked in the Business Office of Duke Hospital three or four mont Worked as Deputy Clerk of Recorder's Court in Durham County, the Chief Deputy Clerk of Recorder's Court in Durham County for the past nine years.

Started WONE 6/26/50

For References: Mr. Victor S. Bryant, Attorney at Law

OR with me. Efamer s/30/50 O.K. Attitet Dawis P.L. Jones.

law offices VICTOR S. BRYANT DURHAM, N. C.

ASSOCIATES ROBERT I. LIPTON RALPH N. STRAYHORN

May 29, 1950

Honorable Thomas D. Rose Town Manager Chapel Hill, North Carolina

Dear Mr. Rose:

I understand that you are giving some consideration to filling the position of Mr. Moody Durham as Clerk of the Recorders Court and that you have before you the name of Mrs. Musella W. Wagner.

Mrs. Wagner has been Deputy Clerk of the Recorders Court of Durham County for approximately eight years. She is Chief Deputy and has charge of much of the record work for the Court.

I can recommend Mrs. Wagner without reservation. She is thoroughly lady-like; her judgment is sound; she is polite, and curteous to people; makes a good appearance; she is capable of making up her mind and taking a firm position without being dogmatic or opinionated.

Her work is neat and while I am not thoroughly familiar with the system in Chapel Hill, I do know that if you would be interested in having the services of one who has had part in working a thoroughly adequate system of filing and handling Court records, Mrs. Wagner can do the job for you. Her familiarity with the Recorders Court work such as posting records, posting bonds, etc. have given her a good insight into what has to go on by way of record work for a Criminal Court.

She has handled large sums of money and has kept all of her records in such way that I have never heard any question of any mistake having been raised in her work. I do not hesitate to say that I think she would make you an excellent Deputy.

Victor & My ence

Victor S. Bryant

VSB: bmf

Helen Jeter Giduz

Graduated:

Union High School, Union, South Carolina, 1943

University of South Carolina, Columbia, South Carolina -- B. S. Commerce,

Columbia University, New York City, -- M. A. Business Education -- 1950

Experience:

- 2 years, Instructor--School of Business Administration, University of South Carolina, Columbia, South Carolina
- l year, Secretary--Wofford Alumni Association, Wofford College, Spartanburg, South Carolina

Secretary -- Campus Merchandising Bureau, Inc., New York City

Started Work 6/21/50

Chapel Hill, N.C. June 26,1950

The Mayor, Town Manager and Board of Aldermen Chapel Hill N.C.

Gentlemen:

For reasons already known to you, I hereby tender my resignation as Clerk for the Town of Chapel Hill. I shall appreciate your accepting this as of June 30th.

I would like you to know that working with you has been a pleasure and I want to extend my appreciation for your interest in and cooperation with me during my two years as Town Clerk. I will follow the future of the Town of Chapel Hill with great interest.

Yours very truly,

(Mrs.) Louise W. Talbot

Minutes Regular Meeting Board of Aldermen--Chapel Hill, N. C. June 26, 1950

The regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held in the Town Hall on June 26th at 8:00 P.M.

Present were Mayor Lanier, Aldermen Fitch, Hobbs, Burch, Putnam, Fowler, and Davis; Town Attorney Hinshaw, Town Auditor Peacock, and Town Manager Rose.

Minutes of the regular meeting of June 12th were read and approved.

The monthly report of the Police Force was given to each member present.

Mr. Rose reported that he has purchased a Burroughs Accounting machine to be used in the Town Manager's office, and is expecting to get an invoice for this purchase before the end of this month. The total cost of the machine is \$2557.80.

Mr. Rose reported that ceiling fans had been installed in the court room at a cost of \$200, and that they would be ready for use on June 27th.

Mr. Rose led a discussion of the traffic problem in front of the Carolina Inn on Cameron Avenue.

Mr. Rose read the formal resignation tendered by Mrs. Louise W. Talbot, Town Clerk. Mr. Burch moved that the resignation be accepted. Seconded by Mr. Hobbs, and unanimously passed. Mr. Lanier extended the Board's regrets and appreciation for the fine work that she has done.

Mr. Rose presented the record of Mrs. Helen Jeter Giduz for approval to be nominated for the vacated post as Town Clerk. Mr. Hobbs made the motion that she be accepted. Seconded by Mr. Fitch and unanimously approved.

June 26, 1950

Page 181

Mr. Rose presented the record of Mrs. Musella Weeks Wagner for approval to be nominated for the vacated post as Clerk of the Recorder's Court, and Traffic Clerk. Mr. Putnam moved that she be accepted. Seconded by Mr. Burch and unanimously passed.

Mr. Rose read a letter from Mr. Bonner Sawyer, Attorney, written on June 20, 1950, requesting a claim for the injuries of Rufus Bynum. Mr. Putnam moved that the claim against the Town for financial responsibility for the accident be formally denied. Seconded by Mr. Fitch and unanimously passed.

Mr. Rose read a letter from Miss Mildred Mooneyhan, Principal of the Chapel Hill High School making the suggestion that the two-hour parking limit in front of the school be discontinued until such time when it is needed.

Mr. Rose reported an expense bill from the Chief of Police. The expenses were incurred in August, 1949 during a Sheriff's Convention in Atlantic Beach, N. C. After some discussion, Mr. Burch made the motion that the bill be referred to the Finance Committee. Seconded by Mr. Putnam and unanimously passed.

Mr. Rose reported that Mrs. T. M. Green wants to get sewer rates of town property on her property in the Bowling Creek area because the sewer line is on her property. Without objection, the request was referred to the Utilities Committee.

Mr. Davis suggested that the Board remove the two-hour parking limit on West Franklin Street in front of the school, down to Church Street. Mr. Lanier referred the suggestion to the Street and Safety Committee.

Mr. Fowler reported that Isaac Jackson had moved out into the county and wanted a beer license. The Board decided that he was disqualified to obtain another one as the Board had revoked a previous beer permit.

Mr. Putnam reported that his committee would get started on the new street markers this week.

Mr. Fitch reported that the Stop signs at the intersection of Boundary and Rosemary Streets are in reverse. Mr. Burch moved that the City Manager have the signs changed at the intersection of East Rosemary Street and North Boundary, in line with the other signs on East Rosemary. Seconded by Mr. Putnam and unanimously passed.

June 26, 1950

Mr. Lanier introduced Mr. Leigh Wilson of the North Carolina League of Municipalities. He was consulted during the discussion, led by Mr. Lanier, of the report concerning the extension of the town limits. Several changes were made in the report before it was finally approved. A copy of the Report Concerning the Extension of the Town Limits of Chapel Hill, N. C., June 26, 1950, as approved by the Board of Aldermen, is attached hereto as a part of the official minutes of this meeting.

Mr. Hobbs moved, and Mr. Putnam seconded the motion that the second Regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill for the month of July, 1950, be set for Monday, July 31, 1950 at eight o'clock P.M.

Mr. Burch moved, and Mr. Fowler seconded the motion that the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill institute annexation proceedings for the Davie Circle-Hillcrest-Durham Road area adjacent to the present eastern boundary of the Town of Chapel Hill. When their names were called, all Aldermen voted "Yes," and the motion was declared passed.

BOARD OF ALDERMEN'S OFFICIAL NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

On June 26, 1950, in the second Regular Meeting of the Board of Aldermen for June, Alderman Fitch moved, and Alderman Davis seconded the motion, That the following Notice To The Public be published in the Chapel Hill Weekly once a week for four successive weeks (on June 30, July 7, 14, and 21):

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

The public will take notice that on the 31st day of July, 1950, at eight o'clock P.M., in the Chapel Hill Town Hall, the Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill, at its second regular meeting for the month of July, will consider the adoption of an Ordinance annexing to the Town of Chapel Hill the territory described as follows:

Beginning at the Northeast corner of the present corporate limits of the Town of Chapel Hill, N. C., and running thence North 64 degrees, thirty-two minutes East, the said course being an extension of the Northern line of the present corporate limits of the Town of Chapel Hill, N. C., to the intersection of the said line with the center line of the pavement of U. S. Highway 15-501, known as the present Durham Road; thence with the center line of the pavement of the said road in a Northeasterly direction to the center of the bridge over Bolin Creek; thence with

June 26, 1950

Page 183